Meeting Notes
Stewardship Meeting 
November 12, 2:00 – 4:00
Board Room, CROW
Present:  Allan Hogan, Sue Poldervaart, Sue Cavanagh, Suzanne Geoffrion, Jane Torrance

Regrets:  Mary Lou White

1. Jane apologized that no agenda had been distributed.  The items that need to be added include:  Meeting Notes from October 1; Planning Day; January Meeting; “Big Data for Small Places” research project and request for participation

2. Sue Cavanagh was asked to chair the first meeting of this new Stewardship Committee.  Welcome to new members Sue, Allan and Suzanne.
3. Meeting Notes October 1st were reviewed and items were explained and updated by Sue and Jane. (http://lanarkkids.com/about/committees/stewardship-committee/) 
4. Jane reviewed the Planning Day, and how the day will be broken down to get at the key questions that have been developed by the Stewardship: Where we have been, where we are, and where we are going; what is our LCPC purpose; did we follow our past strategic plan; what are the trends we are seeing and what do we need to focus on ie family engagement; do our committees match our purpose or does our purpose need to change; we need a work plan at the conclusion.  

a. Wendy Anderson will be working with Jane to lead the Planning Day (Kara Symbolic was not available) 
b. Members have been invited to the December 4 day by Eventbrite, and registration will cost $20
c. Pre-survey has been sent out, and will be collated prior to Dec 4

d. Catering for breakfast (starting at 8:30) and lunch will be provided by Nan’s Kitchen (Connie Cormier) for $18 pp

e. Cost of MVC room is $125

f. Remainder of meeting cost will be paid by LCPC budget

5. January Meeting 

a. follow-up on Planning Day; development/refinement of work plan – tweak what has been developed; check assumptions

b. FCSLLG – feedback on recommendations gathered in survey we all completed that were reviewed by Community Advisory Group; question is being asked, “Are the recommendations meaningful, and should they be implemented?”
6. February Meeting

a. Structure of other planning tables and memberships, Tri-County or otherwise; ACTION: Jane to ask Marg Fancy (or Keith) to come and talk about Every Kid to check for common interests, advocacy, Service Coordination Guidelines (Gillian Jackson); Jane told the group that the planners had recently met and discussed long term goals and planning, along with process and possibilities of using similar tools; ACTION: Jane asked the Tri-County partners (Sue and Allan) to request that Every Kid invite LCPC to their table for a similar presentation; ACTION: Jane will prepare a presentation on the 4 planning tables
7. Discussion of meeting format that includes a theme, along with a presentation – will check member preference at Planning DayFurther topics that could be explored at LCPC meetings include:
a. Two Rivers Food Hub; The Table; food banks; food security

b. Advocacy and elected officials

c. Moving on Mental Health

d. Mental Health and Addictions amalgamation

e. Compass results (UCDSB)
f. Literacy

g. CHEO strategic planning – will be asking LCPC for input

h. Suicide Prevention Protocol
8. “Big Data for Small Places” research project (Nelson Rogers and Robert Leitch) and pilot project invitation was reviewed.  The Lanark County Planing Council has been invited to be a partner in this pilot. Suzanne and Jane explained that they, along with DAC Emily Cassell had met with these researchers and were very excited about the possibilities of the project that includes increased capacity for data analysis though mentoring, networking and training with up to 6 partners and Algonquin College.  “The purpose of the project is to develop and test a systematic approach for capacity-building in the use of big data by small communities for a holistic approach to community and economic development.”  The Stewardship Committee, after much discussion to figure out the complex project, were quite determined that we need to participate, and figure out how we can find the money ($3000) and invite individual participation (up to 4 people, one of whom should be Emily Cassell, and possibly Jane Torrance as well.) ACTION: Jane will approach most of our larger partners (FSCLLG, CROW, Open Doors, LCP, Health Unit, Best Start, NLCHC) to determine ability to help financially, with the caveat that financial participation does not guarantee employee training.  ACTION: If, after having the individual conversations, there is enough interest, Jane will draft a message to the LCPC to ask for agreement to participate stressing that expertise developed will  be available to all members and hopefully address more specific needs – she will circulate this first to Stewardship to check for clarity.  ACTION: The first few minutes of the December 4 meeting will be spent on this discussion/vote, led by Co-Chair Sue Poldervaart.  If we have the promise of money, and reach an agreement at LCPC, we can decide on the people involved if/after the pilot receives funding.  ACTION: If we are asked to participate (as a pilot partner) in an interview with the researchers, Jane will ask that this be done by teleconference.
9. Next stewardship meeting – bring forward from October meeting -   Internal communication, distribution list – committee, blog subscriptions; should we be using mail chimp – discussion next stewardship

Next Meeting: December 11, 2:30 – 4:00 at FCSLLG 10 Herriot Street, Perth – ask at front desk for room location 

